
FY2022 Baich Grant Awardee 
Dr. Jon Klingensmith, Assistant Professor of Electrical and Computer Engineering at Southern 
Illinois University Edwardsville, is the winner of the FY2022 Annette and Henry Baich Research 
Award from the SIUE Graduate School.  

The Baich Award is given annually to the most outstanding STEP grant proposal for basic 
research conducted within the parameters of the Sigma Xi Society. Disciplines include the 
physical sciences, life and medical sciences, earth science, engineering, psychology and 
mathematics. 

Klingensmith is an assistant professor in the School of Engineering’s (SOE) Department of 
Electrical and Computer Engineering (ECE) who specializes in digital signal processing and 
biomedical imaging. 

Dr. Klingensmith’s award-winning proposal, titled, “Electro-thermal Imaging: Feasibility for 
Breast Tumor Detection”, was chosen from a competitive field of submissions. 

 Please join us in congratulating Dr. Klingensmith on this significant recognition! 


